

MÃ ĐỀ THI: 004

(Thí sinh làm bài vào phiếu trả lời trắc nghiệm) – Đề thi gồm 04 trang

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. bulb B. summer C. dump D. nuclear
2. A. divideded B. studiedied C. receiveded D. returneded

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions

3. A. protect B. reduce C. reuse D. rubbish
4. A. congratulation B. invitation C. competition D. generation

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. Listen to the teacher _____, please.
A. carefully B. careful C. careless D. care
6. If we work hard, we _____ pass the exam.
A. will not B. will C. don't D. isn't
7. I'd like you to divide _____ three groups.
A. in B. on C. into D. of
8. The teacher suggested that we _____ work hard for the exam.
A. could B. should C. might D. would
9. He stays at home _____ the bad weather.
A. because B. because of C. although D. despite
10. We should use public buses instead _____ motorbike.
A. on B. in C. of D. at
11. Let's go swimming, _____?
A. don't we B. are we C. shall we D. aren't we
12. Tet is the most important festival _____ occurs in late January or early February.
A. when B. which C. who D. what
13. Ngoc is very tired. _____, she has to finish her homework before going to bed.
A. However B. Therefore C. So D. but

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

14. "Why don't we go camping next Saturday?" – "_____".
A. That's right. B. That's a good idea. C. That's a reason D. That's a good trip
15. "You are a good student." – "_____".
A. Thanks. B. I'm sure C. I agree. D. I'm sorry

Mark the letter A,B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

16. Although the bad weather we go on a picnic.
A B C D
17. She wants everybody to listen to her careful.
A B C D
18. If you will work hard, you will get high salary.
A B C D

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

19. Our neighbours agreed to take care of our house and garden when we were on summer holiday to our hometown.
A. to look into B. to look after C. to look out of D. to look
20. Could you give me a hand with my maths homework?
A. lend me B. come with me C. help me D. pay me

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

21. People in the country talk more optimistically about the future than city people.
A. loudly B. noisy C. pessimistically D. friendly
22. You'd better give up smoking as soon as possible.
A. refuse B. stop C. continue D. take up

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Almost a hundred thousand people were killed and half a million homes destroyed as a result of an earthquake in Tokyo in 1923. The earthquake began a minute before noon when the habitants of Tokyo (23) _____ their midday meals. Thousands of stoves were overturned as soon as the earth (24) _____ to shake. As a result, small fires (25) _____ everywhere and quickly spread. The fire engines were prevented (26) _____ to help because many of the roads (27) _____ open. It was impossible to use fire-fighting equipment as most of the water pipes had burst. Consequently, over ninety percent of the damage was caused by fire rather than by the collapse of buildings. Most of those who died were not in the earthquake itself but in the fires which follow.

23. A. cooked B. had cooked C. would cook D. were cooking
24. A. begin B. was beginning C. used to begin D. began
25. A. broke out B. would break out C. have broken out D. were breaking out
26. A. to go B. he went C. from going D. for going
27. A. crack B. had cracked C. cracking D. were cracking

Read the following passage and mark the letter A,B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Devastating floods along the coast have left many people homeless. People are asked to help by **donating food**, clothes, furniture, and other supplies to the Assistance Fund. Donations of bottled water are especially needed, since the floods have disrupted the local water supply. In addition, volunteers are needed to travel to the flooded area to help distribute the donations.

28. What does this notice concern?
A. Dangerous roads B. Safety precaution
C. Help for flood victims D. Warning about weather
29. What kind of supplies is NOT mentioned?
A. Furniture B. Clothing C. Medicine D. Food
30. In addition to supplies, what is needed?
A. New bridges B. Volunteers C. Teacher D. Places to stay
31. The phrase "**devastating floods**" in line 1 refer to those that _____.
A. happen suddenly B. cause a lot of damage
C. last for a long time D. are very short
32. The word "**donating**" in line 2 is closest in meaning to _____.
A. giving B. buying C. selling D. taking

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the best sentence made from the given cues.

33. throw/ thousands/ tons/ rubbish/ forest/ every year/.
A. People throw thousands tons of rubbish into the forest every year.
B. People are throwing thousands of tons of rubbish in the forest every year.
C. People throw thousands of tons of rubbish into the forest every year.
D. People threw thousands tons of rubbish in the forest every year.
34. English/ speak/ almost/ part/ the world/.
A. English is spoken in almost every part of the world.
B. English is speaking in almost every part in the world.
C. English is spoken in almost all parts in the world.
D. English has spoken in almost every part of the world.
35. We/ celebrate/ Mother's Day/ as/ show/ love/ gratitude/ mothers/.
A. We celebrate Mother's Day such as to show love and gratitude to our mothers.
B. We celebrate Mother's Day so as to show the love and gratitude for our mothers.
C. We celebrate Mother's Day so as to show love and gratitude to our mothers.
D. We celebrate Mother's Day as well as show the love and gratitude to our mothers.
36. If you/ stay/ late/ tired/ tomorrow/.
A. If you are staying late, you can feel tired tomorrow.
B. If you stay late, you will feel tired tomorrow.
C. If you stay late, you would feel tired tomorrow.
D. If you stay lately, you are going to feel tired tomorrow.

Mark the letter A,B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence.

37. The water was very cold, so we couldn't swim.
A. The water was cold enough for us to swim.
B. We went swimming despite the warm water.
C. We couldn't swim because the water was very cold.
D. The water wasn't warm, but we could swim.
38. This is the first time they've been to England.
A. They went to England once.
B. They haven't been to England so far.
C. They have never been to England before.
D. They've been to England many times.
39. Staying in the same place so long is boring.
A. It is boring stay in the same place so long.
B. It is boring to staying in the same place so long.
C. It is boring staying in the same place so long.
D. It is boring to stay in the same place so long.
40. "What time will the office open tomorrow?" Robert asked.
A. Robert asked what time the office would open the next day.
B. Robert asked what time would the office open the next day.
C. Robert asked what time would the office open the following day.
D. Robert asked what time the office would opened the following day.

-----THE END-----